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Operating Report.  Manager Much reported the mix liquor has been increased for winter 
operations due to higher plant loadings. 

Equipment & Grounds Report. Rob Franck reviewed his report and provided additional 
information on: Seasonal maintenance has been completed; Chlorine contact chambers have 
been drained, cleaned, and inspected; fence repairs on the back side of the park and a hole on 
south end of fence were fixed. The roof repair on the 9th St. building is done. An odor complaint 
was received for the 9th St. building, when it was checked the odor had already dissipated so Rob 
gave the resident his contact information and asked him to call if it happens again. The approved 
boiler stack grounding is looking like it will be completed next year, but Rob will continue to work 
on having it completed this year. Screw pump 3 had a vibration analysis done and there is an 
issue with the speed reducer input shaft bearing. Crane Engineering will be sending a proposal 
for assessment and repair. 

President Youngquist asked if there were any questions on the Operating and/or Equipment and 
Grounds Reports. Hearing none, a motion was made and seconded by Commissioners Zielinski/ 
Bates to accept the Operations Report and Equipment & Grounds Report.  Motion carried 
unanimously. 

Budget, Finance, Personnel 

CFCU Maturing CD. Accounting Clerk Starr shared with the commissioners that one of the CDs 
held at Community First Credit Union is maturing, and asked what the commissioners would like 
to do with the funds. Rates from several financial institutions were shared. President Youngquist 
shared the various future capital expenditures and the need to have funds readily accessible for 
such expenditures. After discussion, a motion was made and seconded by Commissioners 
Bates/Barlow to move the funds of the matured CD to the Local Government Investment Pool 
(LGIP). Motion carried unanimously. 

Financial Statements. Accounting Clerk Starr reported the October financial statements are 
reporting an income in monthly operations; the rates for the November and December billings 
were implemented. Those two months of reduced rates should help the year-to-date income for 
operations to be reduced or eliminated. Clerk Starr further reported MCO generated about 
$2,100 in additional revenue for the Commission. President Youngquist asked if there were any 
questions on the financial statements. Hearing none, a motion was made and seconded by 
Commissioners Bates/Weyenberg to approve the Accounting Report for October 2023.  Motion 
carried unanimously. 

Update on Discussion with DNR on NMSC’s WPDES Permit Renewal.  Manager Much 
reported that he received an email from the DNR regarding the WPDES permit renewal for 
NMSC. The DNR is currently experiencing a backlog of permit renewals and is working through 
them as quickly as possible. They asked that Manager Much to provide an update in January as 
to whether the NMSC will be upgrading the plant. 

Update on Sonoco contract renewal. Manager Much reported that the attorney received 
approval from Sonoco’s attorneys to draft and send the MOU regarding the contract renewal. The 
MOU should be submitted to the Commission for review by early December. 
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